Meeting of Braishfield Recreation Ground 6/3/2018

BRAISHFIELD RECREATION GROUND
Minutes of the Meeting of Braishfield Parish Council as Sole Trustee of
Braishfield Recreation Ground
held at Braishfield Village Hall, on Tuesday 6th March 2018, 8:05pm until 8:20pm

Present

Members of Braishfield Parish Council, the Others

Sole Trustee Clerk / RFO to Braishfield Parish Council, Kate
Members of Braishfield Parish Council Orange
Chairman Mike Edwards 2 members of the public

Cllr Jane Bennett
Cllr Mark Swinstead
Cllr Peter White

Apologies

247. Apologies were received from ClIr Brazier and ClIr Renvoize. Both Councillors had
family commitments.

Interests

248. No Councillor declared a personal or financial interest in any matter on the agenda
for the Meeting.

Minutes of Previous Meeting

249. The Minutes of the Meeting held on 6/2/2018 were agreed by the Sole Trustee and
signed by the Chairman.

Public Participation

250. A member of the public requested more benches; and more signs about fouling by
dogs. Chairman Mike Edwards noted that whether either of these could be done will
depend on costs.

251. A member of the public feels that because the shop is not open outside normal
working hours, many residents have to shop elsewhere: it would be a shame if the
shop does not continue to be a success. Chairman Mike Edwards suggested that he
should contact the shop committee, as the Parish Council are not part of that project.

Grounds Maintenance

252. The quotation for grounds maintenance for the year ending 31 March 2019 was
accepted.

RESOLVED
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School camping on 13 July 2018, and Fayre on 30 June 2018

The Clerk is to raise the following points with the School, and ask for their proposals:

* The problem of multiple cars parking along Braishfield Road, and Hill View
Road;

¢ Control of noise during the camping.

It was proposed that the dates of 30 June 2018 and 13 July 2018 are acceptable for the
School’s camping and Fayre.

RESOLVED

Car-park

Chairman Mike Edwards reported on the condition of the car-park, following re-
surfacing and recent clearance of surplus gravel. The areas which had been pooling
were not associated with the quality of the repair carried out: They are lower spots
in the tarmac. There is also a crack where two older repairs meet; which will need
monitoring and repair in the future.

Payments
There were no payments made.

Long-term parking

Cllr Mark Swinstead reported that the owner of the van has been contacted by the
police. The vanis to be repaired by a friend of the owner. The owner has been given
until the end of week commencing 12/3/2018, after which the police will visit them.

Matters for the next Meeting

The following matters will be followed up in the next meeting:
e Action with regard to the thuja trees
* Progress with removing the long-term parked van

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on 3 April 2018
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